
 

 

 

 

    

  

 
 
 

 

 

 
 
 
 

 
   
 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 
 
 
 

Dear Parents/Carers, Governors and Friends, 

 

Summer Cultural Day Tuesday 20th June  
Following on last year's successful Summer Celebration, we are planning our next event for Tuesday 20th June from 3:30 to 5:30pm. 
This is again a celebration of our diverse school community with entertainment, music, arts and crafts stalls, food and activities for 
children. 
For a small fee, parents/carers are invited to sell homemade crafts and food at this event and any local clubs can promote their 
activities. You are also invited to participate in the entertainment programme by sharing your talents such as making music, singing, 
dance or other. 
If you wish to reserve a table to sell crafts or food and/or contribute to the event in any way, please join us on Monday 22nd May at 
2:45pm or Tuesday 23rd May at 8:45am in the Community Room. 
 
 
Important changes to school meals 
There are changes coming to school lunches from June. Firstly, Enfield Catering is ceasing trading and we have had to find a new 
catering company to run the service. We participated with other primary schools in a joint tendering process that was won by STIR 
Food, who will start from next half term. As a result, there will be some changes to the school menu and due to a substantial kitchen 
refurbishment planned by the local authority starting on Monday 10th July we will only be able to offer a cold food menu for the last 
two weeks of this term. I am pleased to confirm that Len and his superb kitchen colleagues will continue to prepare and serve all 
meals. 
The meals booking system may change but payment will continue through ParentPay. The menus for 3 weeks can be found on the 
last page of this newsletter.  
The second major change is that the Mayor of London is funding all KS2 pupils (Y3-6) to have a free hot lunch for one year starting in 
September 2023. This is good news for parents/carers and their children. 
Reception, Year 1 and Year 2 will continue to be part of the universal Infant meal programme.  
An email with further information about Stir has been sent to all parents/carers on Monday. 
 

 
OWL (Online Watch Link) is the main way that police are now communicating with their residents in Haringey and Enfield so we are 

looking to get as many people signed up as possible so that we can get crime prevention messages, crime stats, police meeting dates 

etc to as many people as possible. It’s also a website for people to start running their own neighbourhood watches to help increase 

alertness to any suspicious behaviour in their areas. See page 7. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Newsletter  
19th May 2023 

Attendance for week beginning 15th May 2023 

Ash 93.60% 

Birch 95.60% 

Oak   95.09% 

 1G 84.62%           

 1Go 97.59%            

 1S 92.86%           

 2A 92.41%           

 2C 95.00%           

 2T 99.31%          

 3G 92.31%              

 3T 93.91%              

3W 93.70%             

 4D 93.21%             

 4F 92.22%             

 4H 96.43%            

 5F 92.92%             

 5G 96.67%   

 5H 94.78%             

 

 6C 94.58% 

 6D 96.52% 

 6W 88.33% 

 

Well done to Birch, 2T and 5G for best attendance this week. 
Overall attendance since September 2022: 92.32% 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

DATE YEAR EVENT 

22-24th May Year 6 Residential visit to Tolmers 

Wed 24th May all Coffee Morning 8:40am for families with chn with additional needs 

29th May – 2nd June all Summer Half Term Break – school closed 

Mon 5th June all Change of Catering Company -  STIR FOOD 

Tue 20th June all Summer Celebration 3:30pm – 5pm         

Mon 3rd July KS1 and 2 Theatre show – Alice in Wonderland 

Tues 4th July all King’s Coronation Tea Party DATE CHANGE 

Wed 5th July all KS1 and KS2 sports day and picnic  

Thu 6th and Fri 7th Year 6 Secondary transition days 

Mon 10th July all Kitchen refurbishment – cold lunches served for the final two weeks 

Thu 13th July 
Year 2 

Year 6 

Seaside visit 

Leavers’ Disco 

Fri 14th July all Reports to parents/carers 

Mon 17th July all 
Parents’ Eve drop-in 

100% attendance 100 sessions 

Thu 20th July Nursery Final School Day for Nursery 

Fri 21st July  Finish at 1:30pm for Summer holidays 

Twitter @pow_primary         Instagram pow_primary  

                                                             

 

This week’s sign is: Plant as we are planting in school. 

  Click the link to see how to sign our word of the week 

British Sign Language BSL Video Dictionary - plant (signbsl.com) 

 

 

https://twitter.com/@PoW_Primary
https://www.instagram.com/p/CpCwUpJLkR5/?igshid=YmMyMTA2M2Y=
https://www.signbsl.com/sign/plant


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The school value this month is:

These pupils received a certificate this week: 
 

Challenge 
 

Emmelia 1G, Aliyar 1GO, Zainab 1S, Rojin 2A, Altai 2C, Aiden-Kaan 2T, Sofie 3G, Joyce 3T, Miran 3W, 

Reggie 4D, Aaraf 4F, Kaiden 4H, Jace 5F, Indi 5G, Zapryan 5H, Adonis 6C, Tamara 6D, Luza 6W 

 

Best Readers this week that passed 100% 

Amelia 3W and Angel 4D 

Classes with the highest number of 100% quizzes 

3W and 5H 

Anne-Marie in 6C wrote this maths ‘rap’ for 

National Numeracy Day on the 17th May:  

  

We use maths every single day, 

Now let’s celebrate on the 17th of May. 

Subtract, Divide and Add,  

Sometimes it drives me mad! 

We use it with money,  

Now let me buy some honey.  

You need to learn your times tables in year 4,  

But you need to learn lots more! 

 



 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Sent: 19 May 2023 13:33 

To: Ingrid Adams <office@princeofwales.enfield.sch.uk> 

Subject: Frozen musical 

Good afternoon Mr Bless, 

 I just wanted to recognise what a great group of students you had yesterday (19th May) at the Frozen musical in London. 

We were sat amongst your students/teachers/helpers and all of the students were brilliantly behaved for the entirety of 

the show!  

 I hope you all had a fantastic afternoon, 

[From a member of the Frozen audience] 

I liked the part where Elsa made all the ice come out ground and it covered the stage.  Lexi 4F  
 
I liked when Elsa first discovered the strength of her powers and she shocked Anna. Phoebe 4F  
 
I loved the part when Elsa made her ice palace and all the curtains where sparkling with icicles. Zeynap 4F 
 
I loved when Elsa’s dress turned from the red and grey to the sparkling blue and white. It was really clever. Abbie 6D 
 
My favourite part was Olaf, he was so funny, the special effects and visual effects were insane! Yavus 6W 
 
The thing I was most impressed about was the special effects, especially when all the ice shot up out the floor. It really 
looked amazing and made me jump. Beau 6C 
 
I loved the iconic song “let it go” it actually gave me goosebumps and made me feel really cold. Mrs Rees 

 

Frozen 

 

Yesterday, we went to see Frozen at the Drury Lane 

Theatre.  

First, we went on the train to Tottenham Hale, then 

Kings Cross after that Covent Garden.  When we arrived 

at Drury Lane Theatre the architecture was very posh 

and lavish with red velvet carpets and gold accents.  

When the show began the lights became dim and the 

stage lit up.  In the middle of the show, we had a break 

for food and snacks then the show continued.  The set, 

actors and actresses were amazing, the singing was 

flawless.  Personally, I very much enjoyed the whole 

experience and waited for the day to arrive.  When the 

show ended we started to head back to the school.  

Overall the production was extraordinary and would 

definitely recommend this to others. 

Tanya 6C 

Frozen Trip 

First, we walked to Enfield Lock station and got the train 

to Tottenham Hale, after that, we got on the tube to 

Kings Cross and then we took one more tube to Covent 

Garden. 

After we got off the tube we walked to the theatre 

where we got our bags checked.  I was so excited for the 

show to begin I could hardly wait!  Once the 

performance started, I had the most amazing time I 

loved the signing and I would definitely recommend 

everyone indulge themselves with a trip to the theatre 

to see this show. 

 

Maria 6C 

mailto:office@princeofwales.enfield.sch.uk


 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Reception Classes had a wonderful time on their trip to The Wetlands this 

week. The children enjoyed walking across the bridge and spotting all the 

amazing nature around them, including spotting an Oak, Ash and Birch tree. 

Well done to Reception who were wonderfully behaved throughout the trip.  



 

 

 

 

 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


